
Robert Cole        
& Assoc.  Certified Public Accountants 

January 14, 2019 

Executive Director and Secretary 
Attn: Records Center 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA. 98504-7250 
RE: Upper/Okanogon Valley Disposal G-21 
       Item 230: Disposal fee pass-through increase 

 Drop-box Customers only 

Dear Secretary: 

Enclosed herewith are proposed tariff 7 pages 2 and 32 for Upper/Okanogan Valley Disposal 
issued January 14, 2019 to become effective March 1, 2019. The revisions are due to   
rising Okanogan County disposal fees from $74.00 per ton to $81.50 per ton. This filing 
is for disposal fee pass-through only affecting Okanogan County drop box customers only. The 
revenue impact to the company will increase drop box revenue approximately $2,830 or .18 % of 
total revenue ($1,616,851). Our last general rate case was 2011. Customer notices to those drop-
box customers will be included with the first billing.  

In conjunction, we submit the following electronic information in regards to the revised pages. 
   Copies of revised pages 
   Okanogan County Public Works Notification of Increase 
      per Okanogan County Board of Commissioners. 
   Accounting information for revenue impact.  
   Example of drop box customer notices with first billing. 

If we can provide any further information, please call Bob Cole 
at 425-882-3118. 

Sincerely, 
Robert C. Cole 
Enclosures 

Member: AICPA, WSCPA, WRRA 
15600 Redmond Way, Suite 305 Redmond, WA 98052, (425) 882-3118, 

(206) 498-5135, Fax (425) 883-2788
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